

AGENDA SUPPLEMENT (1)

Meeting: Corsham Area Board

Place: Corsham Town Hall, Corsham, SN13 0EZ

Date: Thursday 26 January 2023

Time: 6.00 pm

The Agenda for the above meeting was published on 18 January 2023. Additional documents are now available and are attached to this Agenda Supplement.

Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Lisa Alexander of Democratic Services, County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, direct line 01722 434560 or email lisa.alexander@wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225)713114/713115.

This Agenda and all the documents referred to within it are available on the Council's website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

- 5 <u>Chairman's Announcements Cost of Living update (January)</u>
 (Pages 1 4)
- 6 Partner Updates Colerne PC Update (Pages 5 6)

DATE OF PUBLICATION: 19 January 2023

16/1/2023

Cost of Living Update – January 2023

For a summary of the resources and recent announcements, take a look at the Council's <u>dedicated Cost of Living page</u>. This includes links to information for sources of national and local support.

The <u>interactive community directory</u> which helps people to search for warm spaces and community food providers in their area, also lists the easiest bus routes to help people find help more easily.

It's worth noting that most single fares cut to just £2 or less this winter which should reduce the cost of getting to community resources

Bus fare reductions over winter

Wiltshire bus users can now travel on most routes in the county for just £2 or less for a single fare until 31 March.

The fare price reduction has been funded by the Government and is aimed at getting more people to use buses across the country during the current cost of living challenges.

As part of the promotion, many single bus fares in Wiltshire have been capped at just £2 for both adults and concessions. If the single fare was originally less than £2, it will remain at the reduced price, and many day return tickets have also been reduced.

Households to get new cost-of-living payments from spring 2023

The Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) announced on the 3rd January, more detail on the payment schedule for the next round of cost-of-living support unveiled in the Chancellor's Autumn Statement on 17 November.

The £900 payment for over eight million eligible means-tested benefits claimants (including those on Universal Credit, Pension Credit and tax credits) starts in spring. Payments will go directly to bank accounts in three payments over the course of the financial year. There will also be a separate £150 for over six million disabled people and £300 for over eight million pensioners on top of their winter fuel payment.

Payments will be made automatically if individuals are eligible and there will be no need to apply. Claimants who are eligible for any of the cost-of-living payments and receive tax credits, and no other means-tested benefits, will receive payment from HM Revenue and Customs shortly after DWP payments are issued.

Exact payment windows will be announced closer to the time but are spread across a longer period to ensure a consistent support offering throughout the year. They will be broadly as follows:

- £301 First Cost of Living Payment during Spring 2023
- £150 Disability Cost of Living Payment during Summer 2023
- £300 Second Cost of Living Payment during Autumn 2023

- £300 Pensioner Cost of Living Payment during Winter 2023/4
- £299 Third Cost of Living Payment during Spring 2024

Those eligible will be paid automatically, and there will be no need to apply. For more information, please visit <u>GOV.UK</u>.

Winter Fuel Payment videos

The DWP has also created some short videos answering key questions about Winter Fuel Payments. The videos are now also available in British Sign Language version

We would encourage you to share these videos:

Winter Fuel Payment - British Sign Language

Winter Fuel Payment Information

Most of those eligible do not have to claim their Winter Fuel Payment, as it is awarded automatically.

People who have not been paid by 13 January 2023 are encouraged to check their bank account before contacting the Department's <u>Winter Fuel Payment Centre</u>.

Vital help with energy bills for more homes

Support with winter energy bills is on the way for millions more households across the UK with additional schemes that include:

- Households across Great Britain that use alternative fuels like heating oil will receive a £200 payment this winter
- 900,000 households in England, Scotland and Wales without a direct relationship to an energy supplier – such as care home or park home residents – will be able to apply online for £400 of non-repayable help with their fuel bills.

These schemes sit alongside the <u>Energy Price Guarantee</u> which saves a typical household in Great Britain around £900 this winter and an equivalent level of support in Northern Ireland.

Read the press release for **Great Britain**

Whilst Wiltshire Councill will have a roll in verifying addresses and administering the payments, ss of the 16th January, the government application portal had not been opened.

People can subscribe to the DWP's newsletter, Touchbase here.

Warm & Safe Support

Wiltshire Council's friendly library staff are continuing to play their part too, by working with Warm and Safe Wiltshire and The Rural Communities Energy Support Network, to assist residents seeking basic energy advice and make referrals to experienced energy advisors in all but its smallest libraries. All libraries will be able to signpost people to community partners and agencies that can support people through the rising cost of living. Libraries will also be collection points for Warm Packs, which includes a hot water bottle and blanket, for anyone who would benefit from some free essentials. All libraries have at least two energy champions who are trained to support people to access help and offer help.

There is no criteria for anyone who might need to use the library as a warm space, and staff will be friendly and welcoming so that people feel as comfortable as possible. There are also opportunities to spend more time in the library to take part in board games, colouring, jigsaws and tea and chat where these are part of a local library programme.

The council is always looking for volunteers to support library services, so if anyone has time to spare and wants to join a friendly team this winter they should email libraryenquiries@wiltshire.gov.uk or visit Libraries.

Rural Communities Energy Support Network

The Rural Communities Energy Support Network, delivered as a partnership between the Council and the Centre for Sustainable Energy, is looking to recruit people from local communities would like to be able to offer people in their community more support around staying warm and keeping the bills down

Volunteers would gain access to training and resources so they can offer energy saving advice.

If this sounds like something you'd be interested in, or you know someone else who might be, please go to www.cse.org.uk/rcesn or email warmandsafe@cse.org.uk

Wiltshire's Wellbeing Hub is available to help advise people through the cost-of-living crisis

As well specific and general telephone contacts, the Council is making their Wellbeing Hub phone line available for people who may be worried about the cost-of-living crisis and needing some information and advice.

The hub was originally set-up at the start of the pandemic to provide information and advice. Anyone can access the hub and it can provide confidential advice, information, and signposting from the council's friendly team in relation to the current high cost of living.

People can call the hub Monday to Thursday 9am to 5pm and Friday from 9am to 4pm on 0300 003 4576 or email wellbeinghub@wiltshire.gov.uk. The opening

hours will continue to be regularly reviewed depending on what the demand is for the service.

Promoting Fundraising Campaigns

As part of our on going work with our Voluntary, Community and Social Enterprise partners, Wiltshire Council is helping to promote the Wiltshire Community Foundation's <u>Cost of Living Appeal</u> through our networks.

Building on the work of previous appeals where people who can afford to are encouraged to donate any surplus winter fuel allowances, the wider community is being asked to help generate vital funds to help grassroots voluntary groups and charities in Swindon and Wiltshire who are supporting families and individuals in the face of escalating rent, food and energy prices.

The money raised through this joint appeal with fund a new grants programme to support projects which are keeping people fed and warm and provide additional practical support and advice to help people cope throughout this period of great hardship

You can donate to the appeal <u>here</u> or call the donation line on 01380 738989 from 9am to 5pm, Monday to Friday.

Colerne Parish - update on the past 9 months activities.

- 1. In March last year, the Colerne Neighbourhood Plan was "made" following a parish referendum. Most of the new developments that have emerged via the Parish Council since then concern the implementation of that Plan's policies.
- 2. In June the Parish Council approved a Climate Action Plan for the parish, following the example set by Box and reponding to the Wiltshire Council daclaration of the Climate Emergency. The Climate Strategy and Biodiversity Working group also developed a plan of work together with other volunteer groups within the parish to enact some of this plan.
- 3. In late September the Climate strategy and Biodiversity Working Group and Wild Colerne, the volunteer natural environment group joined forces to create a Big Geen Week of events in the parish, incorporating some close working with neighbouring parishes. This aimed to explore with and educate the public in all aspects of concern relating to climate change and the environment. There were nature walks in the day, talks and workshops in the evenings, and the weekend involved a day of energy retrofit advice and optinos and a day of engaging in the natural environment.
- 4. We have had a representative engaging in joint talks with power network providers and B&W Community Energy, exploring options for the future, in particular for when disposal commences at the MOD sites.
- 5. The Parish Council has renegotiated the cutting schedules for grass areas managed by the PC in order to allow some increase in biodiversity alongside better management of sports and recreation areas.
- 6. There are a slowly growing number of enthusiastic volunteers wanting to engage in nurturing and natural environment. This is something we hope to develop during the coming year.
- 7. The closer working with the Cotswold Voluntary Wardens has meant some positive planning towards making rights of way adjacent to residential areas accessible to all abilities. This is a key policy within the Neighbourhood Plan. The development of better cycleways through the parish and collecting data to support planning for some kinf of shuttle link to main transport arteries will be our next concern.
- 8. Our Village Hall Committee continues to run a very efficient and effective facility for all ages and activities. In particular the Luncheon Club is revitalised, following Covid restrictions and the committee used the closure periods to upgrade the kitchen facilities to a very high standard. The VH is now heavily booked at all times of the week by regular groups and private events at the weekends.
- 9. The Parish Council's own building, The Old School, continues to provide 4 rented units for single people, space for the Colerne Preschool Playgroup, and also for the much valued Colerne Community Cafe. This provides an important warm space for people to gather together socially and informally twice weekly.

JM 17.1.23